
Read I am a quadrillionarire chapter 2662 

I am a quadrillionarire chapter 2662-He remembered how he had treated 
David since the very first day. 

Even till the end, he had given David unfriendly looks and kept referring to him 
as a rascal. 

Any other person might have already gotten into a fight with Captain Himmel. 

One of Captain Himmel’s team members suddenly said,” You mentioned 
during the last ambush that numerous Soul Fracturing Arrows had already hit 
the carriage with Madam and Young Master in it. It was clearly the end, but in 
the end, Madam and Young Master turned out fine. Could it be because of Mr. 
David’s help?” 

His words brought everyone’s memory back to that day. 

The guards in the forest might not be aware, but those guarding the carriage 
saw the whole thing. 

They had already given up then. 

However, before they realized what had happened, the Soul Fracturing 
Arrows had lost their function and the Madam and the Young Master turned 
out safe. 

Now that they were thinking about this. 

Who else could it be but Mr. David? 

“It must be Mr. David. He is the only one who could have saved Madam and 
Young Master without any of us realizing it.” 

‘That’s right! It must be Mr. David. I guess we owe our lives to David, Madam, 
and Young Master. Without David, Madam and Young Master would have 
died and it would also mean the end of us.” 

Captain Himmel remembered too. 

Everything made sense if the Eternal Realm powerhouse, David, was the one 
who helped them. 



Captain Himmel pulled himself together and interrupted everyone’s chatter. 

“We should stop talking about this for now. Mr. David had been big-hearted 
enough not to take offense with us. We were fortunate to have been able to 
meet him. Even though Madam and Young Master are safe, we are still in 
danger. After all, the enemy has no idea that Madam and Young Master have 
left. They will still try to attack us. It would be difficult for us to reach the 
Imperial Capital safely in our current condition.” 

“What should we do, Captain? Madam and Young Master will reach the 
Imperial Capital safely with Mr. David 

escorting them. Our life of riches is right in front of our eyes. 

I don’t want to die now.” 

‘That’s right! We’ve survived so far, and so many have sacrificed. Victory is 
close. It would be a huge loss to die now.” 

Each of the guards turned to look at Captain Himmel. 

“We need a good plan for everyone to reach the Imperial Capital safely and 
strive for every single one to survive. 

Unlimited fortune and women await us in the future with a life of never-ending 
luxury.” 

Everyone’s eyes brightened when they heard Captain Himmel’s words. 

They were all looking forward to such a life. 

None of them said a word as they quietly waited for Captain Himmel’s 
arrangement. 

“Madam and Mr. David had already said we can’t move together. It would 
make us an obvious target. The enemy thinks Madam and Young Master are 
still with us, so we need to split up and make our team smaller. We’ll meet at 
the Imperial Capital where Madam will be waiting to welcome us.” 

“Agreed!!!” 

“Agreed!!!” 



“Agreed!!!” 

All of the guards agreed to the suggestion. 

Currently, it was the most useful plan they had. 

“Good! Let’s split up right now. We will bring those maids sufficient abilities 
with them. Madam will be sure to show her appreciation once we arrive at the 
Imperial Capital and make it all up to us. All of you have to be clear on the fact 
that Madam will be the future Empress Dowager of the 

Great Quinn Empire.” 

“I’ll take a maid with me!” 

“I’ll take one with me too!” 

The dozens of people on the team quickly split into single or pairs. They 
vanished into the forest. 

All three carriages were hidden. 

They had to go on the road before the enemy figured out their plan. 

Now that they had split up, the enemy would not be able to recognize them. 
Even if the enemy recognized them, they would not simply attack. 

Once the enemy discovered the carriages, their plan would be exposed, and 
the enemy would do everything in their power to stop them. 


